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June 23, 2025                   Reference: 186798 
 
Dear Chief Administrative Officers and Corporate Officers: 
 
I am writing to share important information and contacts to support local governments in 
preparing for potential seasonal disaster events. 
 
As we enter a time of year when emergencies such as wildfires, floods, and extreme 
weather can occur, I encourage you to review and update your Emergency Operations 
Plans (EOPs). It is essential that staff and elected officials are familiar with their roles and 
responsibilities to ensure a timely and coordinated response should an emergency arise. 
 
Being prepared can make a significant difference in protecting people, property, and 
critical infrastructure. Proactive planning and clear communication channels help 
minimize impacts and support faster recovery. 
 
To support your preparedness efforts, I have included an attachment with key resources 
and contacts that may assist your community in navigating emergency situations 
effectively. 
 
I hope these resources are helpful and that your communities remain safe and protected 
during this challenging season. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Tara Faganello 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Local Government Division 
Ministry of Housing and Municipal Affairs 
 
Attachment: Emergency Advisories and Resources 
 
 


